DASC Conference Call - Unapproved Meeting Minutes

August 20, 2009  8:00 AM PDT

Attendees:

· Victor Berman

· Yatin Trivedi

· Ernst Christen
· Joe Hupcey

· Mike Mirmak

· Karen Bartleson

· Charles Dawson

· Dennis Brophy

· Andrew Piziali

· Chuck Berking

· Serrie Chapman

· Tucker Brown

· Perry Alexander

· Francoise Martinolle
· Jim Vellenga

· Ron Waxman

· Kathy Werner

Agenda:

1. Call to order
8/20 at 8:05 AM PDT
1.1 Quorum call
We have quorum


2. Approval of Agenda
Motion to approve by Karen B., seconded by Andy P. 

Approved unanimously


3. Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting 
Correct typo “IEE” to “IEEE” 

Motion to approve corrected minutes by Ernst, seconded by Dennis

Approved unanimously

AI:  Victor to send slides from 7/30 meeting
4.  Ron Waxman annual award discussion
Approval of  nomination of Peter Ashenden 
The DASC officers unanimously recommended Peter for the Ron Waxman award.  Peter was a past chair of the DASC strengthening its participation and charter, is active in standards development and has edited many standards documents.  Victor is looking into helping him with his travel from Australia to the event.  The awards dinner is December 6 in New Brunswick, NJ for any others who would like to attend.
Motion to approve Peter Ashenden for the award by Dennis, seconded by Perry.

Approved unanimously

5. Working Group Status – updates from the chairs

P1076.1 new PAR for review and approval 

Ernst reported that a PAR for P1076.1.1 was created because the old PAR was more than 5 years old.  It was distributed to the DASC by Victor on 8/14.  The intent of the new work is to create a collection of packages for greater vendor and user portability and to incorporate the changes into P1076.1.  Additional small changes are planned, including to remove “-1999” from P1076.1 designations, but the changes will be as minimal as possible.
Motion to approve the P1076.1.1 PAR by Kathy, seconded by Andy P

Approved unanimously

AI:  Ernst to get the PAR on the NESCOM agenda
P1666 Revival 

 Victor sent out an announcement on August 12 to invite interested parties to a meeting regarding re-starting the P1666 working group on September 2.  He has received 12-15 responses so far.
AI:  All, respond to Victor if interested in attending the P1666 meeting or working group.
P1699 Update

Perry reported that the group is mostly on holiday for August, but are editing the draft standard.

6. Report on technical activities

Overview of SystemC  P1666 plans
OSCI has published the TLM 2.0 standard and it is in industry use.  The WG intent is to incorporate this work into P1666. The WG is entity based, and will assess the condition of the OSCI TLM work, determine release timing and scope.  The group will need to develop a PAR and elect officers.  
Karen has been asked if a P1666 participant needs to be a DASC member; Victor responded no, participation is open but you need an IEEE-SA corporate membership to vote.
7. AOB


AI:  Victor to update the DASC roster on the web site
Karen reported that any new DASC members that join after 8/10/09 will be considered “paid” until the end of 2010.

There are no plans for any face-to-face DASC meetings before the meeting in Japan in January.  DASC members are invited to send f2f meeting suggestions to Victor well in advance of the date to determine if enough members would attend to make it worthwhile.
8. Next meetings: September 17, October 15 at 8:00 AM PDT
9. Meeting adjourned at 8:27 AM PDT

